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Notice of AGM

2.

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Notice is hereby given that the 52nd Annual General Meeting of Hamilton North Bowling
Club Co-op Ltd will be held at the club house at 9.30am on Sunday 25th of August 2024

The order of business will be as follows:

1. Confirmation of the minutes of the 51st A.G.M held on the 24th September 2023
2. Consideration of the Auditors review.
3. Consideration of “out of pocket’ expenses
4. Election Results from the Biennial Election 2024
5. Appointment of Honorary Solicitor
6. Appointment of Qualified Auditors
7. Appointment of Returning officer
8. Appointment of Patron
9. Appointment of Welfare Officer
10. Any Business set down for consideration of members which have been given due notice. 
11. General Business

Note 1:  Non-financial members of the club will not be eligible to attend the AGM.             
  MEMBERSHIP CARDS MUST BE PRESENTED.

Note 2:   Auditors Review of accounts for 2023/24 are now available on club’s website
 

Max Moran                                              Phil Pereira    
               President                                                Secretary Manager  



Presidents Report
This financial year club recorded a net profit of 54600 as against
last year of $153631 but the figure this year includes a write off of
obsolete assets of $79090 which have been on our depreciation
schedule for quite some time, also our depreciation cost of
$217982.

pleasing our gaming revenue has increased by $177000, which is why our gaming tax has
increased considerably over the previous years, but our net profit against revenue is
down a few percentage points.  Increase in the gaming revenue is largely due to the
valued support of the poker players to gaming. This  support is greatly appreciated by
the club and we look forward to continuing our long term relationship with APL
management, which is proving beneficial to both parties.

A few operational changes made during year includes moving poker operations from
TAB area to back corner of auditorium to alleviate the animosity we were getting
between TAB punters and poker players and this has seen a slight increase in the return
of some punters who left during the combined use of TAB and poker. Darts games which
took up half auditorium were suspended lately as the room required for their operation
encroached on the auditorium room for our long serving members and families who
come to club for raffles and dinner. This was not done lightly as no one wants to forego
income coming into club but the board just thought that the club is restricted for room
in that area and with darts on one side and poker on the other didn’t leave much room
for anything else and to ask patrons to share area with darts players while eating and
socialising was a bit of embarassment, so the board decided to suspend darts
competitions. In hindsight we could have still run darts competitions on our quieter
nights and I believe this is starting to happen again which is good to see.

Our long serving bistro operator Nick Hughes decided it was time to hang up his apron
and pursue other interests and this resulted in calling expressions of interest to run the
bistro of which we received quite a few applications. As with everything unknown we
interviewed the applicants we thought would be a good fit for our club and selected one
operator on a trial period. Unfortunately this operator has generated mixed reactions to
his food and management felt that this indifference had contributed to a downturn in
our turnover within the club as some people were not attending club due to their
opinion that the bistro fare was sub standard. With this in mind we terminated his trial
period and engaged another of the applicants and at time of writing this report he had
not started but he is also unknown to us so hopefully he will be satisfactory.

Continued next page 

3.

Things are very tight around the spending of money as people
struggle to cope with cost of living increases across the board. Our
bar sales and profit against sales is very similar to 2022-23 which is 



Presidents Report cont..

4.

      site he can commence the job and continue to finish. These are about only
improvements we have to complete and it would be a good time to stow some income
aside and increase our financial situation as with economic times being hard who knows
what is around corner.

Club had a very successful year on the bowling side of operations, probably our best year
on record, with our ladies side winning state championship in only their second year of
competition and our 6 grade men’s team winning local pennant championship and
travelling to Armidale for state playoffs. Unfortunately they were defeated by 2 shots in
quarter final but a great effort just the same. Also our 2 grade men’s team had an
exceptional year winning the local pennant competition and travelling to Tamworth for
state playoffs. Unfortunately they fell short in semi final by 2 shots but it was an
exceptional year for all our teams and we can only look forward to another bumper year
in 2024-25. Go the hornets.

I would like to thank Phil Pereira and Jamie Lee for their efforts this year in club
operations and also the bar staff for their efforts as well in all aspects of club operations.
I would also like to thank the volunteers who help around the club especially the ladies
who decorate the club at Easter and Christmas and any other function time as required.

I would like to thank my board of directors for their help around the club with various
activities and helping out in the busy times. I would also like to wish our members who
are not in best of health a speedy recovery back to health and to also remember all our
members who have passed away in last year they are greatly missed and condolences go
out to family and friends.

In closing I just like to say that club is trading well and hopefully members and guests can
come along and enjoy club facilities and be proud to be members of Hamilton North
Bowling Club.

Max Moran
President.

lub was awarded a government grant of $25000 for the installation of shades around
green and this was due to the excellent work of Denis Broad, Neil Gibson and Lois
Wedesweiler and they are to be congratulated on their efforts. This work will be done in
coming months. We also have the covered walkway to be started and completed and this
has been started with contractor Sam Pattie ordering the materials and once they are all
on
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Treasurers Report
 I am pleased to report an accounting profit of $54,600 ,
compared to $153,631 last year. The main reason for the reduction
in profit was an expense of $79,090 to record the writing off of
old and obsolete assets on the depreciation schedule. There was
also a couple of large increases in expenses, notably Electricity
and Gas costs increased by $30,068 to $85,343 and Insurance
increased by $23,944 to $94,577.

Despite the hard economic times the club increased its total trading income by 8
percent to $3,473,695. This is an increase of $243,843, which was largely absorbed by
increases in liquor and wages costs.

The increase in cash flow has been used to significantly invest within the club, without
the requirement for debt funding. Major items have included the accessibility ramp
($130,160), new furniture ($26,960), poker machine upgrades, machines and licenses
($146,751).

On a positive note the expenditure spent on our two grass greens has been recognised
by them being rated two of the best in Zone 2. The club recently had the honour of
hosting the Zone 2 Numbers 1 & 2 Grades Pennant play-offs. Congratulations are
extended to Richard and Dave on their outstanding work on the greens.
Another positive sign for the club is the influx of new bowlers, both male and female. The
majority joining the club to play on our grass greens.

The Board and Club Management will need to closely monitor its cash flow in the next 12
months, as we are planning two major projects. They being the covered walkway from
Boreas Road to the main entry of the club and approximately 14 new shades. A $25,000
grant from the NSW State Government will cover half the cost of the shades.

Finally , a big thank you to the Management, Bar Staff, Volunteers and Board Members
for their input in ensuring the success of the club.

 Len Stowe
Treasurer
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It gives me great pleasure to present the 2023 – 24 annual report
for the members of Hamilton North Bowling Club.
A very solid year once again! With the financial pressure showing
no immediate signs of easing it is proving difficult for many
businesses I’m very happy to report a strong profit
Our cash flow shows actual cash profit of $354,466 for the period
with a net operating profit of $54600 which includes a write off
expense of $79090. Bar

Total bar sales have increased to 1.8 million aided by moving poker to the main bar area
and  the introduction of the 2 tier happy hour times from Monday to Wednesday 3PM to
5.30pm. 

Gaming
Total gaming revenue has increased by $177646 to $1,562,895. 

Bistro
 Nick Hughes of Parkview Kitchen has finally hung up his apron. I have always said that
the Parkview kitchen has been key to our success. I have always gaged the quality  of our
bistro by the amount of patrons that attend trivia night on Wednesday nights at 7pm.
They have had numbers of up to 100 people attending the free play game

Bowls
Our last count of total bowls membership is 200. We have become a very solid bowls hub
of Newcastle and always trying to better our facilities to cater for this great game. We
have no doubt that one main reason why bowlers are attracted to HNBC is for the quality
of the greens. More so the bottom no. 1 green. A fantastic surface to play on gaining
credit from bowlers all over our zone. We are looking forward towards the end of the
year when the same strain of grass is being planted on the top green. 

Club Improvements
The fact that we diversify our income streams we are forever doing alterations inside the
club to adapt. Unfortunately, by doing this we inadvertently created clashes over space
and area between groups using the club facilities.  To say we need a bigger club is
understatement. We are basically bulging at the seams to the point where we are
knocking back function bookings and drastically cancelling some of the social groups. 

The board has investigated erecting second storey for the club, but the costing as you
would expect is rather excessive with unattainable repayments if we were to get finance
for the project. But having said that we are still setting our targets for this project to
come into fruition over the next 5 to 10 years. Firstly, we must get ourselves ready by
doing a lot of infrastructure work on the clubhouse. We have broken this down into 2
stages with a total renovation of the gaming area and western end of the club being
stage 1. Stage 2 being total renovation of the rest of the first storey. The proposed
second storey being stage 3. continued next page

Secretary Managers Report
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Secretary Managers Report Cont.

In the meantime, I have been personally investigating suitable available venues to shift
some of our operations. Having another venue, we would be able to generate more
income by freeing up our venue to get back to us enabling us to cater for the “big
ticket” income streams such as large functions or being able to host several smaller
ones. We hope this also brings back some of our social groups that we have cancelled
from the club. This must be done for stage 3 to become a reality.

Sponsorships
This year we continued to support a long list of sporting teams who, in turn, support us.
These include: The Tigers hockey club, Wolves Soft Ball, Hamwicks Cricket Club, 2 x
Azzuri all age soccer teams, Several Newcastle Oz tag teams, Netball, Waratah Mayfield
cheetahs FC, 1 x NC&S cricket team. We wish these teams success in their future
competitions and value their support.

Thank You
I would like to again thank the members for your support throughout the year. Also the
current board, who share the vision of creating a better and more modern facility for
members to come and enjoy, 

Geraldine Ahlsen, Sue Dawson and Sue Callister who do a tremendous job  for putting
up the dazzling Christmas decorations, The Bowls Committee for your great volunteer
work through the year. 

Last, but not least, I would like to thank Jamie and Mark and the rest of the Bar staff. You
are the backbone of the club, and I cannot thank you enough for your hard work.

Yours in bowls,  

Phil Pereira
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Major Singles :                           Winner:  C. Thompson
                                                          Runner up:  C. Starratt 

Minor singles:                            Winner:   K. Stauffer
                                                         Runner up:   G. Harrison

Ladies Singles:                          Winner:  L. Wedesweiler
                                                         Runner up:  K. Young

Pairs:                                             Winners:  C. Hayman – M. Evans
                                                          Runners up: P. Foster – B. Williams

Triples:                                         Winners:       Not  Completed at time of print
       

                                                         Runners up:  
        

Fours:                                            Winners:  C. Thompson – C. Hayman
                                                                              C. Sutton – R. Steel
                                                         Runners up: R. Mills – W. Fullick
                                                                                   E. Lewis – M. Lewis 

Minor Pairs:                                Winners:  T. Debijl – B. Boyle
                                                         Runners up: L. Sara – Jodie Dorricott

Minor Fours:                              Winners:  L. Wedesweiler – H. Cleary
                                                                            K. McDougall – N. Cleary  
                                                        Runners up: M. Tilbrook – M. Candy
                                                                                  G. Harrison – M. Powell
Mixed Pairs:                               Winners: L. Wedesweiller - W. Smith
                                                        Runners up: Corey Hayman – Charlotte Hayman

Consistency Singles              Winner:  N. Rigby
                                                        Runner up:  J. Petherbridge

Handicap Pairs:                        Not Completed at time of print

Club Honours:                         - NDWBA Division 4 Ladies Pennant
                                                       - Zone 2 Division 4 Men’s Pennant
                                                       - Zone 2 Division 2 Men’s Pennant
                                                       - Bowls NSW Division 4 Ladies Pennant
                                                       - Zone 2 Open 2 Grade Pennant.
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Directors 

Mr Max Moran                                          President
Mr Denis Broad OAM                        Vice President
Mr Len Stowe                                           Treasurer
Mr Robert Ahlsen                                    Director
Mr Kenneth Carter                                 Director
Mr Neil Gibson                                          Director
Mr John Kelly                                             Director
Ms Lois Wedesweiler                             Director

Directors Attendance: 13 total. (12board meetings + 1 extraordinary meeting)

                                                         eligible to attend               attended

Mr Max Moran                                           13                                     13
Mr Len Stowe                                            13                                     13
Mr Denis Broad OAM                              13                                     13
Mr Robert Ahlsen                                    13                                      9
Mr Kenneth Carter                                 13                                      13
Mr Neil Gibson                                          13                                      12
Mr John Kelly                                            13                                      12
Ms Lois Wedswelier                               13                                      11

Directors 
Report
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